
 

1 
 

 
Reference: FOI.ICB-2324/030 
 
Subject: Temporary Labour Usage 
 
I can confirm that the ICB does hold some of the information requested; please see responses below: 
 

QUESTION RESPONSE 

I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to 
request information regarding temporary labour usage in your 
organisation, including contractors, temporary workers, and 
freelancers. 
 
Please can you provide me with the following information for the 
most recent complete fiscal year: 
  

 Total number of temporary workers engaged by your 
organisation, broken down by department or function, if 
possible. 

 Total annual expenditure on temporary workers, including 
a breakdown of costs by department or function, if 
possible. 

 Total number of agency suppliers (Preferred 
Suppliers/non-Preferred Suppliers) in your organisation’s 
labour supply chain 

This information is already in the public domain. Please refer to the 
staff report (page 128) in the 2021/22 CCG Annual Report: 
https://bnssg.icb.nhs.uk/wp-
content/uploads/2022/08/15C_CCG__Annual_Report__2021-
22_FINAL.pdf 

Details of any existing Managed Service Programme or Provider 
(MSP) and/or Vendor Management System (VMS) used to 
manage temporary workers: 

The ICB does not have managed service Programme / provider 
and/or Vendor Management System (VMS) used to manage 
temporary workers. 
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 Name of the MSP and VMS. 
 Date the contract was awarded. 
 Date of contract expiration. 
 Name of the government procurement framework through 

which the MSP and VMS were procured. 
Details of any upcoming retendering or renewal processes 
related to your MSP and VMS contracts: 
  

 Anticipated date for the retendering or renewal process to 
commence. 

 Name and contact information of the person responsible 
for overseeing the retendering or renewal process. 

The ICB does not have managed service Programme / provider 
and/or Vendor Management System (VMS) used to manage 
temporary workers. 

 
The information provided in this response is accurate as of 4 May 2023 and has been approved for release by Sarah Truelove, 
Deputy Chief Executive and Chief Finance Officer for NHS Bristol, North Somerset and South Gloucestershire ICB. 


